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20 Years in the Making
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ark

Hermann Park looks great! For Houston natives and transplants alike it’s what 
they’ve come to expect. The mud pit in the middle of the Park, shown below 
from the 1990s, is becoming a more distant memory.  
Through the years, the Conservancy has been dedicated to making the Park healthier and more 
beautiful. To celebrate all that has been accomplished the last 20 years, we are sharing some 
before and after images. Take a stroll down memory lane with us! 

And, it keeps getting better—the McWilliams Dog Park and the Commons are both under 
construction and opening in less than a year! Don’t miss the sneak peek of the Commons 
construction on pages 6–7. 

Continued, page 3

David Smoll

THE MARY GIBBS AND JESSE H. JONES REFLECTION POOL
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The following is a transcript of Doreen’s remarks 
from Evening in the Park, April 28, 2023, where she 
was honored for her 20 years of service. 

It is hard to believe that it is possible 
for me to have been doing anything for 
20 years. I was there when Chris Knapp 
paid Philip Cannon his finder’s fee— 
a bottle of whiskey. Amortized over 
twenty years, I guess that was a fair fee.

Philip had sent my resume to the 
Friends of Hermann Park who were 
looking for an executive director who 
was “different.” I had been in the tech 
industry doing strategic planning and 
one day found myself sitting in a room 
with a bunch of people going on and on 
about how the deal was going to benefit 
them and not the client. And I thought, 
“I am wasting my life”. 

As I was considering the opportunity, 
it was hearing the dozens of languages 
people spoke when I took a walk around 
McGovern Lake that convinced me that 
Houston deserved a vibrant public space 
to embrace our diverse community.

And now that diverse community is 
embracing the Park right back. We 
recently prepared a presentation for City 
Council and found that the Conservancy 
has received over 41,000 gifts of $100 
or less. And these gifts come from 151 
zip codes of Houston’s 178. So not only 
do people from all over the city use the 
Park, they support it, too.

When I was working on my remarks for 
tonight, Dan asked me to think about 
the most amazing or funny or odd things 
that have happened in the Park over 
the last twenty years. Well, I could fill up 
two hours with just what happened this 
week! But here’s a pro tip—secure your 
cell phone when you go out in a pedal 
boat because, no we will NOT drain the 
lake if you drop it in and call our office. 
But if your first date was here by the 
Moroles sculpture, we will attach your 
“Will You Marry Me” banner to the little 
train and blow the whistle and cheer 
when you drop down on one knee. 
Learning how to run a railroad is just 
one of the many gifts of this job.

I am grateful for the Hermann Park 
Conservancy team who daily works with 
passion and commitment. I tell them 
regularly that because they came to 
work today, a family got to make a 
memory on the little train or a cancer 
patient found respite in the McGovern 
Centennial Gardens. Not every one 
can say that about their job. They have 
made these twenty years special and 
it is a daily gift to come to work with 
them. And I am so proud of the early 
employees who are now grown and 
have children of their own. My only 
disappointment is that despite my 
relentless badgering not a single one 
of them has allowed me to participate 
in a flash mob wedding proposal!

But relentless badgering is my super 
power. There used to be a giant 
slag pile along MacGregor called 
“Mt. MacGregor” and it took years 
of begging our public partners to help 
us remove it. On the glorious day it 
finally left the Park, Raouf Farid my 
friend at Harris County Flood Control 
joked that my gravestone would say 
“She moved a mountain.” But during 
my tenure we have built the mount 
in the Centennial Gardens and are 
working on an extraordinary mountain 
for the play garden in the Commons. 
So I guess under my watch we are 
down one mountain, but up two.

I am grateful to everyone in this tent 
who has helped bring about the 
remarkable transformation in the Park 
including my board and advisory board 

members some of whom are my closest 
friends. I love when you pass the baton 
for board service to your grown children. 
And I adore the photos you text me of 
your grandchildren on the train.

Like the multi-generations of people 
enjoying the Park, I have three generations 
of friends and family here tonight— 
including my mother, friends from high 
school, college, business school, church 
and my tech friends—even my book 
group. Your presence here tonight has 
made my heart full. Your presence these 
last twenty years has made my life full.

The reflection pool was the first 
construction project I worked on and 
its renovation is 18 years old. A whole 
generation has grown up expecting 
Hermann Park to be this glorious. They 
don’t know about the mud pit that we 
used to slog through after rolling down 
Miller Hill and listening to the squishy 
sounds our sneakers made in the mud. 
But please take a minute to look at the 
beauty surrounding us and think of the 
role you have played and the magic 
you have created. 

Michele recently overhead a young 
girl walking into the Gardens say, 
“I am so jealous of this place.” 
You know what, so am I.

Doreen and her mom, Trouta Stoller, at Evening in the Park
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Play Your Park Campaign 
& The Commons
$2,500,000+
Hildebrand Foundation

$1,000,000–$2,499,999
Marvy Finger Family Foundation
The Robert and Janice McNair Foundation

$500,000–$999,999
Radoff Family 

$250,000–$499,999
Cathy and Joe Cleary
Rebecca Mark-Jusbasche and 

Michael Jusbasche
Cynthia and Anthony Petrello

$100,000–$249,999
Anonymous
Houston Methodist
The Cynthia and George Mitchell 

Foundation
Texas Children’s 
The University of Texas 

MD Anderson Cancer Center

$50,000–$99,999
Janet F. Clark
The Clayton Fund
ExxonMobil Corporation
George and Mary Josephine Hamman 

Foundation
Carey Kirkpatrick
Judy and Charles Tate

$25,000–$49,999
Lesley and Gerald Bodzy
Carol and Michael Linn

$10,000–$24,999
Holly and James Baker
Clare Casademont and Michael Metz
Nicole and Evan Katz
Sharon and Errol McLaughlin
The Rob Turnham Family

$5,000–$9,999
Maire and David Baldwin

$1,000–$4,999
Gloria and Jesse Bounds
Jennifer and Jon Daly
Steppie F. Holsclaw
Mary W. Murrin
Ed Smith

$500–$999
Nancy Ames and Danny Ward
Andrea and Henry Medina

$100–$499
Ramsay M. Elder
Linda W. Petersen
Vanessa Allen Sutherland – In honor of 

the Craig Stone Family

McWilliams Dog Park
$25,000–$49,999
Roslyn Bazzelle Mitchell and Derrick 

Mitchell – In memory of Butch, Keenan, 
Twinkle, Lexi, Prince & Gucci

$500–$999
Becky McGraw-Wall and Larry Wall – 

In honor of Cooper, Sadie and 
Bailey Wall

$100–$499
Rachel and Bud Frazier
Vicki Huff and Eric Boerwinkle
Dianne Pape – In honor of Laura and 

Brad McWilliams
Liyue Sigle

McGovern Centennial Gardens
$100–$499
James A. Boone
Saundria and Jerome Gray

Japanese Garden
$25,000–$49,999
Karen and Howard Schneider

$5,000–$9,999
Japan Business Association of Houston

$1,000–$4,999
Nippon Steel North America, Inc

In Kind
Ann Kennedy and Geoffrey Walker
Betty and Jim Key
Marley Lott

Plant a Tree
$500–$999
Janet Beck
Elizabeth and Bill Boss – In honor of 

Virginia Elizabeth Carruth and in 
memory of Shea Herlihy-Abba

$100–$499
Linda Hunter – In memory of 

Nicholas James Scifers
The Kohler Family – In memory of 

Arcy Cisneros
Elizabeth and Bill Kroger – In memory of 

Arma A. Mata
Cathy and Steven Moniaci – In honor of 

Joe Birkofer
Becky and Al Naser – In memory of 

Norma Shore
Y. Ping Sun and David Leebron – 

In honor of C.C. Lee and STOA’s 
40th Anniversary

Laura and Winston Talbert – In honor of 
Winston Talbert

Tree Conservancy Fund
$10,000–$24,999
Elizabeth and Bill Boss – In honor of 

Buddy and Kylie Carruth

$500–$999
Suzanne and Peter Day – In memory of 

Mark Folkes
Sthree

Urban Land Management
In Kind
Haxel Landscaping
Mindy Vanderford and Kevin Topek

Volunteer Programs
$10,000–$24,999
Motiva

Urban Green
$100–$499
Darla F. Miller
Kelly and Billy Reynolds
Christopher Young
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Summer has arrived! Despite Houston’s high temperatures, the McGovern Centennial Gardens 
are thriving thanks to the hard work and dedication of our horticulture staff. The team continuously 
monitors plant health throughout the Gardens to ensure our plants are receiving the proper 
care and a steady amount of nutrients. Resulting in bright and awe-inspiring blooms! On your 
next visit to the Gardens look out for the gorgeous Agastache ‘Blue Fortune,’ Coreopsis ssp. 
‘Tickseed,’ Day Lilies sp. and Salvia.     

It is through your generosity that we are able to continue this kind of meticulous care of the 
McGovern Centennial Gardens. To learn more about the McGovern Centennial Gardens or to 
help us keep the Garden flourishing, visit us at hermannpark.org/gardens.

Make sure to plan your visit to the McGovern Centennial Gardens this summer. Summer hours 
are from 9 a.m. to 7 p.m. Enjoy!

What’s Blooming?

SalviaBlue Fortune 
(Agastache)

A New Connection with Hermann Park 

Melissa Taylor

Hermann Park Conservancy at its heart is a community organization dedicated 
to caring for the Park. Our members are a big part of that community!  

The Conservancy’s membership program is a way to become more 
connected to the work we do in the Park. As a member, your support 

makes a difference in this Park! And, you get to enjoy some special perks—
free train rides on the second Saturday of each month, invitations 

to exclusive member events, and much more.  

The Conservancy is excited for the openings of the 
McWilliams Dog Park and the Commons within the next year. 

We have some fun things planned for our members. 

Join or renew your membership today so that 
you don’t miss any updates or invitations!

hermannpark.org/membership
Tickseed 

(Coreopsis Spp.)
Daylilies
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We have Liftoff!  
A sneak peek of the Commons
We have exciting updates on the Commons construction! In the last few months, major play 
structures arrived on-site and were expertly assembled by Forney Construction and a team from 
MONSTRUM, builders of the play structures. The play structures, including a Houston toad and 
rocket ship slide, will be nestled in a landscape that sparks fun and imaginative playtime.  

Here are some snapshots of behind-the-scenes action!

The rocket ship slide 
stands as the tallest 

structure in the 
Commons, reaching 

over 50-feet tall! After being constructed 
by MONSTRUM, a 

Denmark-based company, 
the play structures were 

carefully loaded on 
shipping containers for their 

journey to Houston’s 
Hermann Park. 

Landscape 
architecture firm, 

Michael Van Valkenburgh 
Associates, developed 

the concepts and designs 
for the Play Gardens 

and structures.

While the 
big kids zoom around 
Space Adventure, the 
Thicket is for younger 

kids playing at a 
slower pace. 

The Houston toad 
features handholds 

and footholds, 
inside and outside, 

similar to a rock 
climbing wall. 

Toddlers, 6-18 months, 
can explore the bright 

dragonflies and 
daisies. Then, have a 

blast going down 
a mini-slide.  

Houston toad photos 
by Susanna Kartye

Uplifted Aerial Photography

Space Adventure pays 
homage to Houston’s 

remarkable history with 
manned spaceflight, and to 

the fondly remembered 
Rocket Ship slide in Hermann 

Park. The space capsule 
landing, a fun net climbing 

structure, being 
assembled. 

The Houston 
toad is designed 

for climbers 
ages 3-5 years. 
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1 Co-chairs David Leebron and Ping Sun 2 Co-chairs Phoebe and Bobby Tudor  3 Honoree Doreen Stoller and Dan Piette 
4 Anne and Albert Chao 5 Chris and Kristy Bradshaw 6 Ann Kennedy and Geoffrey Walker 

7 Doug Selman, Janet Clark, Doreen Stoller and Cathryn Selman 8 Peter and Fan Morris, Winnie Scheuer and Kevin Bonebrake 
9 Joe and Cathy Cleary, Anne Carl and Alicia Smith 10 Errol and Sharon McLaughlin and Roslyn Bazzelle Mitchell and Derrick Mitchell 

11 Laura and Brad McWilliams 12 Rebecca Mark-Jusbasche, Min and Maria Kim 13 Brigitte Kalai and Marian McClendon 
14 Peter and Kathleen Rodriguez 15 Heidi and Marcus Smith  16 Holly and Austin Alvis 17 Troy and Allison Thacker 

18 Kim and Dan Tutcher 19 Gary Smith and Jim Murdaugh  20 Paula and Reginald DesRoches 21 Divya and Chris Brown 
22 Cynthia and Anthony Petrello 23 Hallie Vanderhider and Bobby Dees 24 Demetra and Frank Jones 

25 Linda and Sara Kelly 26 Stephanie and Frank Tsuru 27 Sissy Kempner, Cece Fowler, Susie Criner and Denny Kempner 
28 Kristina Somerville and Ishwaria Subbiah 29 Alie Pruner and Judy Bouillion   

Evening in the 
Park 2023 
On Friday, April 28, 2023, Hermann 
Park Conservancy supporters and 
friends gathered in the heart of 
Hermann Park for our Evening in 
the Park gala to honor Conservancy 
president, Doreen Stoller, for 
her 20 years of service. Co-chairs 
Y. Ping Sun and David Leebron 
and Phoebe and Bobby Tudor 
worked diligently to ensure the gala 
would be a night of celebration 
for Doreen and appreciation for 
the extraordinary urban green 
space that is Hermann Park. 
The evening’s events included a 
special musical performance 
and as Doreen took to the stage, 
a burst of confetti streamers 
surprised her and the enthusiastic 
crowd cheering her on and 
waving signs that proclaimed 
“Yay Doreen!” and “20 Years!”. 
While the evening ended with 
a bit of downpour, it did not 
dampen the enjoyment. 

Our deep appreciation to 
everyone that supported this 
special evening benefiting 
the Conservancy. The spring 
gala set a record by raising 
$1 million for the care 
and improvement of 
Hermann Park. 

Photos by Priscilla Dickson
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Kite Festival

$25,000–$49,999
Kirkland & Ellis LLP

$10,000–$24,999
Katie and Scott Arnoldy

Champion Energy Services

$5,000–$9,999
JPMorgan Chase & Co.

$2,500–$4,999
Admiral Transfer & Rigging

Baker Botts L.L.P.

HOW Water

Meredith and Ben Marshall

McGuireWoods LLP

Rishma and Akbar Mohamed – In honor of 

Katie Arnoldy

Sara and Craig Stone

$1,000–$2,499
Price and George Breen

Melissa DeMontrond and Byron Johnson

Cece and Mack Fowler

Carey Kirkpatrick/CKP

Sarah Morgan and Oscar Brown

The O’Connell Family

The Kim and Chris Reichert Family

Jessica and Josh Solera

Sally and Ed Thayer

Brian J. Thomas

$500–$999
Michael Andrew – In memory of 

Tristan Andrew

Gloria and Jesse Bounds

Kristy and Chris Bradshaw

Mindy and Heath Campbell

Linda and Barry Hunsaker

Melanie Larson

Ann and Chris Luppens

Mike Mahlstedt

Leslie and Harris Masterson

Meadows Company, Realtors

Hibba and Danny Pletcher

The Richter Family

Frank Barlow Rynd

The Sullivan Family

Triten Energy Partners

$250–$499
Hilary and Patrick Burch

Sarah E. Callaway

Paul F. Egner III

Nikki and Robert Hanley

Lucie Harte

Alice and John Lodge

David Enrique Ruiz

Shavonnah Roberts Schreiber

In Kind
The CKP Group

DJ Mav Music

Houston First

Mendocino Farms

A Little Rain Stopped No One!

HERMANN PARK CONSERVANCY

Evening in the Park Gala
All gifts in honor Doreen Stoller, honoree, 
and chairs Y. Ping Sun and David Leebron 
and Phoebe and Bobby Tudor

$50,000–$99,999
Janet F. Clark
Y. Ping Sun and David Leebron/ 

Phoebe and Bobby Tudor

$25,000–$49,999
Devin and Ryan McCord
McGovern Foundation/ 

Kathrine G. McGovern
Stephanie and Frank Tsuru
Hallie Vanderhider

$15,000–$24,999
Chinhui Juhn and Edward Allen III
Anonymous
Kristy and Chris Bradshaw/Bristow Group
Dunwoody Charitable Foundation
Rebecca and Michael Jusbasche
Linda and George Kelly/ 

Ann Kennedy and Geoffrey Walker/
Mac Dunwoody

Marley Lott/Jim Murdaugh and 
Gary Smith

James W. Stewart Jr.

$10,000–$14,999
Anonymous
Kristen and John Berger/ 

Isabel and Danny David/ 
Baker Botts L.L.P.

Annie and Ben Bergeron
Kathryn and Travis Boeker
Judy and Elliott Bouillion
Anne and Albert Chao/ 

Linda and Barry Hunsaker/ 
Ann Lents and David Heaney

CKP
Emily Clay
Susie and Sanford Criner/ 

Cece and Mack Fowler
Cherie and Jim Flores
Forney Construction
Claire and Joe Greenberg
Paula and Dwayne Harris/Houston Astros
H-E-B
Morgan and Chris Hollins
Houston Zoo, Inc.
Amanda Hughes and Dan Pickering
Susanna and Clay Kartye
Mark McMasters and Richard Holt
Cullen and Robert Muse
Mary and Ben Patton
Petrello Family Foundation
Yasuhiko and Akemi Saitoh
Ruth Smith
Doreen Stoller and Dan Piette
Allison and Troy Thacker
Whalley Family

$5,000–$9,999
Holly and James Baker
Carol and Joe Birkofer
Minnette and Peter Boesel/ 

Angela and Will Cannady
Kylie and Buddy Carruth
Susan Christian and Laura Spanjian
Anne and John Clutterbuck
Jenny Elkins
Cindy and David Fitch
Esther Friedman Family Foundation/ 

Ann and J. Kent Friedman
Kate and Steve Gibson
Kathy and Glen Gondo

A little rain didn’t dampen the spirits of thousands of Houstonians attending 
Kite Festival, presented by Kirkland & Ellis, on Sunday, March 26. In 
addition to kite flying, attendees enjoyed a plethora of activities. These 
ranged from a kids’ bubble party to engagement opportunities with some 
of Houston’s beloved institutions and community organizations such as 
the Houston Museum of Natural Science and Houston Landing. We 
are grateful for the support of the 35 organizations represented this year! 

Hermann Park’s Kite Festival began as a 
celebration of the Park’s centennial in 2014 
and now is one of the Park’s most-loved annual 
events. A celebration of community, Kite Festival 
offers visitors an opportunity to enjoy a day in the 
Park while witnessing Houston’s diversity.   

Juan Ramon Amezquita Castellanos had the 
festival recommended to him by a friend. Juan 
frequents the Park in between his residency and 
studies in the Texas Medical Center. He was 
excited to learn about a free community event 
taking place just around the corner from where 
he works. 

“It was my first time attending this festival and 
despite there being a little rain, I was able to 
enjoy myself with kite flying, speaking with the 
many organizations along the reflection pool 

and watching the live performances,” Amezquita 
Castellanos said. “I can only hope that next year 
the weather is a little better, but now I know for 
next time to bring some rain boots!”

For 8-year-old Arthur DeHoyos, the rain was the 
best part of the festival! Running down Miller Hill 
with his kite and splashing through the puddles, 
he couldn’t have wished for a better day. 

“I love getting wet while running down the hill,” 
DeHoyos said. “I hope it rains next year too!” 

Special thanks to this year’s host committee, 
sponsors, volunteers, and community partners 
for making the day spectacular. We can’t wait to 
see you next year! 

Kite Festival

Kite Festival, continued
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Evening in the Park Gala, continued

$5,000–$9,999 
Julia and Jay Hellums
Hildebrand Fund
Houston First
Jill and Dunham Jewett
Brigitte and Bashar Kalai
Sylvia and Matt Kerrigan – In honor of 

Janet F. Clark
Robin and Daniel Klaes
Christopher Lykes Knapp
Devorah and David Krieger
Nancy Manderson
Sultana and Moez Mangalji
Melina McCarty and John Bishop
Laura and Brad McWilliams
Gary Pittman
Carol and Dan Price
Dean Putterman/ 

Guy Hagstatte and Doug Lawing
Macey and Harry Reasoner
Rice Business Class of 1991
Rice University
Beth Robertson
Kathleen and Peter Rodriguez
Kaitlyn and Michael G. Scheurich
Liana and Andrew Schwaitzberg/ 

Jessica and Josh Solera
Barbara and Louis Sklar
Alicia and Lance Smith
Kim and Dan Tutcher
UTHealth Houston
The University of Texas MD Anderson 

Cancer Center
Walter P. Moore and Associates, Inc.
Dancie and Jim Ware
Randa and K.C. Weiner
Anne Whitlock and Michael Skelly

$1,000–$4,999
Dorothy and Mickey Ables
Nancy Ames and Danny Ward
Jay Baker
Maire and David Baldwin
Lesley and Gerald Bodzy
Kenneth Bohan
Laurie and Milton Boniuk
Harry L. Bowles
Divya and Chris Brown
CAPTRUST
Bettie Cartwright
Julie Cohn and John A. Connor
C. C. Conner
Rania and Jamal Daniel
Viviana and David Denechaud
Valerie and Tracy Dieterich
Sara Paschall Dodd
Philip Edmundson
Paul F. Egner
Nijad and Zeina Fares
Marcia and Tom Faschingbauer
Martha and Donald Freedman
Jo and Jim Furr
Susan Garner
Morgan Garvey
Florence and Frederic Gautier-Winther
Susie and Mel Glasscock
Sandy and Lee Godfrey
Stephen L. Goldberg and Tim Kollatschny
Janita and W. Garney Griggs
Cynthia Guill
Janet and Doug Hamel
Ann T. Hamilton
Sharon-Marie Hogge

HERMANN PARK CONSERVANCY

Leisa Holland-Nelson
Peggy and Brad Holmes
Marisa Janusz and Joe Meppelink
Japan America Society Houston
Jerry Jeanmard and Cliff Helmcamp
Josephine and Philip John
Sis and Hasty Johnson
Demetra and Frank Jones
Jay Jones and Terry Wayne Jones
Carolyn J. Keating
Sissy and Denny Kempner III – 

In honor of the Criners and 
the Fowlers

Betty and Jim Key
Elizabeth and Albert Kidd
Kimley-Horn
Beth and Matthew Marcinek
Masterson Advisors/ 

Tina and Mitja Peterman
Jackie and Malcolm Mazow
Rhesa and Alden McDonald
Sharon and Errol McLaughlin
Roslyn Bazzelle Mitchell and 

Derrick Mitchell
Denise Monteleone
Sara and Bill Morgan
Fan and Peter Morris
Beth Muecke
Rita and Doug Neagli
H. Joe Nelson III
Penelope Nicholson and Dennis Powell
Ann and Eddie Norwood
O Live Fund
Kathleen O’Reilly and Kyle D. Smith –  

In memory of Joseph F. O’Reilly, Jr.
Vivie and Chris O’Sullivan
Glenda Owen and Kevin Dubose
Roz and Alan Pactor
The Parklane Condominium
Kim and Chris Reichert
Mary L. and Brian N. Rollins
David Enrique Ruiz
Winnie Scheuer and Kevin Bonebrake
Cathryn and Douglas Selman
Karla A. Sepulveda
Hinda Simon
Leigh and Reggie Smith
Kimberly and David Spaw
The Spencer Company
Linda and Richard Sylvan
Brian J. Thomas
Michele Thompson and Robert Yekovich
Nanako and Dale Tingleaf
Gary Tinterow and Christopher Gardner
Elissa and Rob Turnham
Michael Van Valkenburgh Associates, Inc.
Lisa and Barron Wallace
Vernon R. Walling and John Dazey
John E. Walsh, Jr.
Kelli and John Weinzierl
Katherine Whaley and Chris Wadley
Burke Windham III
Lynn and Oscar Wyatt
Ling and George Yang
Nancy Zefo and D. Keith Fernandez

$500–$999
Lary Barton
Jeff Beauchamp
Jereann H. Chaney
Dinah Chetrit and Rich Levy
Ellie Francisco
Amy and Blair Garrou – In memory of 

Allen N. Kee
Ed Harris

Japan Team Back in Town! Volunteer Milestone

Before leaving Mr. Hiroshi Iwasaki shared, “In the gardening field, we 
believe creating and managing a Japanese Garden is a special job.” 
The Conservancy staff couldn’t agree more. 

If you want to be part of the ongoing efforts to care for the Japanese Garden 
or looking to find more information, make sure to visit us at 
hermannpark.org/japanesegarden. 

Hermann Park Conservancy is grateful for each 
and every volunteer that chooses to spend time 
supporting our team. Volunteers play a critical 
role in the upkeep and care of Hermann Park 
and their impact can been seen across the Park 
in lush garden beds, newly pruned trees and so 
much more. Since July 1, 2022, our volunteers 
have committed a total of 12,912 hours to the 
Park! In dollars, that’s just over $410,000. 

Our volunteers have a diverse background. 
Some are hospital personnel, retirees, plant 
enthusiasts or students from local schools. No 
matter where our volunteers come from, the 
results of their effort to care for the Park are 
always the same—a healthy and beautiful place 
for our six million annual visitors. 

Peter Tsan, a longtime Park visitor and advisory 
board member, has volunteered with the 
Conservancy since 2015. Recently, Tsan reached 
a new milestone by accumulating over 800 
volunteer hours in the Park. Assisting Conservancy 

horticulturalists with ongoing projects at least 
once a week, Tsan has found his time in the Park 
to be incredibly gratifying. 

Tsan originally began volunteering at the 
Park as a way to “level up” his gardening skills. 
Now, eight years later, Tsan has invited friends 
and family to share the feeling of joy while 
volunteering in the Park. 

“Sometimes it’s nice to have a good conversation 
with friends while pulling weeds in the Rose 
Garden or to watch the ducklings and squirrels 
roam around while skimming the stream at the 
Japanese Garden,” Tsan said. “At the end of the 
day, the biggest reward is seeing other people 
choosing to spend their time at the Park.”

If you’re interested in volunteering at Hermann 
Park email us at volunteer@hermannpark.org 
to learn about how you can join us in the office 
or out in the gardens!   

Just over 30 years ago, world-renowned 
landscape architect Mr. Takeshi “Ken” Nakajima 
designed Hermann Park’s Japanese Garden with 
traditional elements including sculpted planting, 
interconnected water features and use of natural 
materials. Over the years, the Houston climate 
and the Texas-style gardening techniques began 
impacting the Japanese Garden. This inspired 
the local Japanese community to organize the 
first trip of a design and landscape team from 
Japan in 2007, led by distinguished Japanese 
landscape designer Mr. Terunobu Nakai. They 
started the tradition of annual visits to provide 
direction and training to the Conservancy and 
Houston Parks and Recreation Department 
teams in order to preserve and properly care for 
the Japanese Garden. 

Covid-19 forced a cancellation of the 2019 
visit. Travel restrictions continued and a return 
trip wasn’t possible until the beginning of this 
year—over four years since the team’s last trip to 
Hermann Park. In January 2023, the Conservancy 
was delighted to welcome back the team for a 
two-week visit, now led by Mr. Hiroshi Iwasaki.

Caitlin Talkington, our landscape horticulture 
supervisor, was ecstatic for the opportunity 
to learn alongside our HPARD colleagues. 
“Learning from gardeners who spend a lifetime 
perfecting their craft has truly been a privilege,” 
Talkington said. “We were able to watch as the 
team demonstrated the traditional craft and art 
of caretaking for the Japanese Garden.”  

Interested in team building opportunities with your 
organization or company? Volunteer at Hermann Park!

It takes teamwork to keep the Park beautiful and healthy for the over 

6 million annual visitors who spend their days on our trails, gardens and 

play areas. To learn more about group volunteer opportunities at the Park, 

contact us at volunteer@hermannpark.org or at 713-524-5876. 

Mr. Hiroshi Iwasaki (right) was a member of 
that first time team in 2007 and has joined the 
team every year along with his son, Taiki Iwasaki. 
Mr. Iwasaki shared, “To do such a special job, 
not only in Japan, but to be given a chance 
overseas in Houston is very honoring and we feel 
a responsibility to spread the culture of Japanese 
gardens. The Japanese Garden of Hermann Park 
is beloved by the locals, Japanese people, and 
staff of the Park, which is why we would like to 
contribute as much as possible and make the 
garden a welcoming place for everybody.”

“It’s as important 
as ever to have great 

public spaces in Houston and 
I’m happy to do my small part 
to keep Hermann Park one of 

the best places for folks to 
connect, reflect, play or do 

whatever else fits on 
any given day.”
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facebook.com/ 
HermannPark

twitter.com/ 
HermannPark

instagram.com/ 
HermannPark

Saturday, October 21 Run in the Park  
Are you ready for the 20th annual Run in the Park? The October 21 
event will feature a 5K, 10K, and 1K Kids’ run under Hermann Park’s 
shaded trails. At the finish line, participants will be greeted by a 
post-race party featuring music by DJ Mav, breakfast foods, 
drinks and more at Molly Ann Smith Plaza. Make sure to check 
hermannpark.org or follow us on social media @HermannPark to 
find the latest updates regarding Run in the Park! And, mark your 
calendar for Tuesday, August 15 when early-bird registration opens.

Saturday, November 4 Park to Port Bike Ride  
Experience a new view of Houston as you cruise 20-miles along 
the Brays Bayou Greenway Trail during the Park to Port bike ride. 
Beginning at Hermann Park’s Bayou Parkland, you will journey 
toward the Port of Houston for a turn-around celebration. Then 
hop on your bike for the return ride back to Bayou Parkland for 
a post-ride celebration. Want the latest news regarding Park to 
Port? Visit us at hermannpark.org or follow us on social media 
@HermannPark. 

Save the Dates!

A
nthony Rathbun

PARKSIDE / SUMMER 2023 DONORS HERMANN PARK CONSERVANCY

Centennial ($100–$249)
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Altobelli
Bryan Anderson
Anonymous (7)
Donna and Tom Archer
Edie Archer
Dorothy M. Modest Ashley
Anita Barnes
Melanie Starman Bash
Dr. and Mrs. Steven Bellows
John O. Bieser
Edith Birdsall
Sue Bleakie
Jason Blusius
Kelly Boyer
Major W. Bradshaw
Nancy and Patton Breland
James A. Brooks
Lauren Brownfield and 

Michael Vandersteeg
Jonathan Brush
Patricia and Ian Butler
Alyse and Robert Caplan
Cheryl W. Casey
Suzanne Chadwell
Jereann H. Chaney
Sherri and Bill Chilivetis
Michelle Coats
Janet and Dr. Donald R. Collins, Jr.
Stacey Connolly
Katherine Cornell and Tom Pirtle
Mary Cronin and Dan Pagnano
Lynn and Kenneth Dahlberg
Beverly Davis and Michael Pullara
Mortiza Day
Leana De Hoyos
Sarah and Daniel DeSnyder
Cindy Douglass
Julietta P. Ducote and George Zombakis
Peggy and Bert DuPont
Stelena and Ronnie Evans, Sr.
Andrea and David Faulkinberry
Stacie G. Fillyaw
Russ Frank
Rachel and Bud Frazier
Dr. Alice Gates
Gregg Gebetsberger
Jonathan Gerber
Gretchen M. Gillis and David R. Cook
Nakul Goenka
Gogia Family
Hannah and Lenny Golub
Michael B. Good
Lester and Thad Grundy
Linda and Brad Harmes
Kelly Hermann
Vivian Ho and Richard Boylan
Ellie and Mark Hodges
Bonnie and John Homier
Dr. Tom and Shirley Horton
Ana Huerta
Rei-Yu Judy Hwan
Linda Jones Ittner
Cory Jammal
Sheryl Johnson
Debbie and Frank Jones
Gwendolyn G. Joseph, Ph.D.
Betty and Jim Key
Rockbum Kim
Jelena Kovacevic
Laura and Barry Leavitt
Rebecca and Robert LeBlanc
Polly Lewis and Michael Pierson

Evening in the Park Gala, 
continued

$500–$999 
Drs. Janet Kohlhase and 

Steven Craig
Takeshi Komatani
Kathy Lord
Layla and William Lumpkin
Mona and Chris Menzel
Terrylin G. Neale – In memory of 

Erin Gregory Neale and Lamar 
Gregory Neale

Jim Nelson and Richard Lapin
Katrina and Nick Peacock
Shavonnah Roberts Schreiber
C. Daniel Tighe
Sharron and Dalton Tomlin
Tootsies
Cyvia Wolff
Lorraine Wulfe

$100–$499
Robin and Richard Brooks
Louise and Riad Chehlaoui – 

In honor of Laura McWilliams
Margaret Culbertson
Peggy and Bert DuPont
Karen and Larry George
Katy and Clyde Hays
Daniel Kapulkin – In honor of 

Anne Clutterbuck’s 62nd 
Birthday

Peggie Kohnert and Richard Yount
Harriet and Truett Latimer
Laura and Barry Leavitt
Meghan and Jeff Marin
Mariam Matin – In memory of 

Gauri Varadhachary
Kathy and Mike McGovern – 

In honor of Gary Pittman
Julia McGowen and Judson Merritt
Jerry L. McNeill
Angelica and Ramzi Nassar
Tammy and Wayne Nguyen
Evelyn Thomas Nolen
Elizabeth and John Padilla – 

In memory of Rev. Ernest and 
Ann Salinas and in honor of 
Padilla & Rodriguez LLP

Carrie and Al Pepi
Becky and Stuart Porteous
Janet Redeker
Ed Smith
Ellen Susman
Todd Family – In honor of 

Carol and Dan Price
Betty and Jesse Tutor – In honor of 

Brigitte Kalai

In Kind
City Kitchen Catering
DJ Mav Music
Johnny Steele Design

Annual Fund/ 
General Operations
$100,000–$249,999
The Powell Foundation

$50,000–$99,999
Anonymous

$25,000–$49,999
George and Mary Josephine 

Hamman Foundation

Sterling-Turner Foundation
Susan Vaughan Foundation

$10,000–$24,999
Georgia Flannigan – In memory of 

J. Steven Flannigan

$5,000–$9,999
Hambi – In memory of 

Sewol Ferry tragedy
Cornelia C. Long
Carolyn and Frank Pichardo
The RR Family Foundation

$1,000–$4,999
Zachary B. Dailey
Karen and Ken Redding
Susan Tillinghast
Nicola and Richard Toubia
Peter Tsan

$500–$999
Kadriye and Avery Alcorn
Jim F. Avant
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Bill and Connie Cox
Mary Jo and Ronald Rapini
Miwa Sakashita and 

John R. Stroehlein

$100–$499
American Online Giving
Anonymous (2)
Jeanne Bauer and Walter Hittelman
Blackbaud Giving Fund by its 

agent, YourCause
Suzann and Travis C. Broesche
Pamela and David Brown
Jan and Joe Castleberry
Hazel and Bharat Chahar
Terrence Doody
Mr. and Mrs. Gary R. Dowling
Toni Edwards
John Eymann
Paula and George Fowler
Suzan and Julius Glickman
David Greiss and David Romero
Anne Klein and Harvey Aronson
Mercedes Leal and Tammi Wallace
Marcia Levetown and Philip Blum
Lucy Lunt and Wayne Donowho
Kathleen and Tom Mach
Kay and Clark Martin
Kate McConnico
Jacki and Frank McCreary
Edwina Murphy – In memory of 

Cheryl Davis
Christine and Michael Sigman
Gail Taber
Craig Vinson
Martha and Max Zimmerman

Membership
Conductor’s Circle ($2,500+)
Mark Licata
Rebecca and Clayton Reed
Scott B. Ulrich and 

Ernest A. Trevino

Platinum ($500–$2,499)
Rick Ankrom and Jay Hooker
Anonymous (2)
Holly and James Baker
Susan and Michael Bloome
Cheryl and Carl Carlucci
Carter and Mike Carpenter
Virginia A. Clark

Steven Cowart
Beverly Dickerson
Kim Dillow
Cathy and Wayne Donnelly
Harriet Foster
Joan and Fritz Glover
Guy Hagstette and Douglas Lawing
Susan and Robert Hawkins
Carol and Robert Hermes
Kathleen Keahey
The Leibe Family
Shannon and Jamie Mann
Sylvia Mayer
Nancy Meyer and Melissa Macri
Diane and David Modesett
Katie and Chris Morgan
Louise and Gary Moss
Sarrah and Jim Petersen
Louisa S. Sarofim
Karen Shouse
Meredith and Jeff Sipes
Jennifer E. Stewart
Cheryl Verlander and Chuck Bracht

Gold ($250–$499)
Susan and John Allen
Anonymous (3)
Shelby Baetz
Mary and Marcellus Barone
Karen and Howard Batt
Rohini and Ethan Beeson
Jane and Don Burney
Daniela and Erich Canseco
Frances and Oskar Cerbins
Ginger Clarkson and Mark Ryan
Donna Cooper
Michael L. Cox
Stefanie and Gilbert Cruz
Michael Dale and Robert Wolff
William DeLaney
The Denbigh Family
Shari and Tom Fish
BJ Gill and Robby Guthart
Stephen L. Goldberg and 

Tim Kollatschny
Donald M. Hayes
Kathleen Hayes
Monica and Steven Heal
Gayle and Scott Hoffer Family
Steven E. Holbrook
Steppie F. Holsclaw
Jeanne and Keith Hyde
Patsy and Willis Johnson
Lance Jones and Allen Ueckert
Julia Justice and Richard Faig
Elizabeth and Albert Kidd
Janet and Pat McCollum
Tricia and George Moody
Mary and Paul Nugent
Monica Nye and Osborne Nye Jr.
Kathy and Rick Plaeger
Louisa Reid
Rhodes Environmental, Inc.
Teresa and Kevin Richardson
Molly and John Rose
Kyttie and Bentley Sanford
Susan and Ed Septimus
Ruth C. and Steven D. Sherman
The Tapick Family
Eleanor and Jon Totz
Alyson and Linh Tran
Lynda Underwood
Sallie and Bob Wright
Eileen and Peter Zwart

The Lippman Family
Lomness CPA Services, Inc.
Katherine A. Loveland and James Temple
Steve Lukingbeal
Ann and Chris Luppens
Patty and Bob Mahlstedt
Michele and Bobby Marandi
Sharon and Greg Mathews
Karinne McCullough
Catherine and Bruce McDonald
Gayle and Jerry McMorrow
Tia Melvin
Karen Miller
Ronald Misrack and Susan Schwaitzberg
The Montalvo Law Firm
Oliver C. Mullins
Natalye Appel & Associates Architects
The Oelker Family
Annadora and August Orthwein
Christine and Robert Pastorek
Bill Patterson and Dennis McNabb
Richard Paz
Rodney James Pena
Bette and Richard Pesikoff
Belle and Peter Petkas
Nancy and Mark Picus
Sarah and Ben Powell
Bernadette Prakash
Marcia and Les Randall
Jessica Rattani
Elizabeth and David Reddell
Claudia Robertson
Bobbi Samuels
Adrienne Saxe and Andrew Borches
Beth B. Schneider
Shavonnah Roberts Schreiber
Tina Schwartz
Bryan Scrivner
M. Sandra Scurria, MD
Susa Shinn and Tim Mock
Judy and Chris Simon
Robert B. Snellgrove and 

Anthony Waguespack
Karla and Brad Stuebing
Carla and David Stutts
Vanessa Allen Sutherland
Louise Addison Taylor
Catherine Troisi and Richard Stoll
Mollie and Eugene Tunitsky
Eric Twombly
Elizabeth Van der Pol
Anne Van Horn
Rahul Vashi
Kristen and Michael Weekley
Jane and Stuart Weil
James Wells
Charlotte and Larry Whaley
J. David Wright
Nancy and John Youens
Nancy Zefo and D. Keith Fernandez

The names listed above and on the preceding 

pages include donors who made gifts or pledges 

of $100 or more between February 1, 2023 and 

May 31, 2023, as well as all Kite Festival and 

Evening in the Park gala donors and George 

Hermann Society members. In compliance 

with IRS standards, commitments paid over 

time in installments are recognized once in full 

at the time of the pledge. Please contact the 

Conservancy if we inadvertently have not 

included your name or if you would like to be 

listed differently in future publications.

Jack Bell
Robin and Richard Brooks
Genevieve Lykes Duncan†

May Shelmire Duncan†

Cece and Mack Fowler
Steppie and Robert† Holsclaw

Demaris D. and C M Hudspeth†

Linda Crooker Hunsaker
Ann Kennedy and Geoffrey Walker

David W. Langworthy
Sherry and Tommy Lott

Jackie and Malcolm Mazow
Laura and Brad McWilliams

Ron Misrack and Susan Schwaitzberg
Terry Murphree†

Terrylin G. Neale
Mary Anne H. Phillips†

Mark B. Ryan
Megan and Jason Ryan

Karen and Howard Schneider
Ann and Don Short

Doreen Stoller and Dan Piette
John E. Walsh, Jr.

Pippa Wiley
Shari and Gary Winston

†deceased

George Hermann Society—Leave Your Legacy
The George Hermann Society recognizes donors who have 
provided for the future of Hermann Park through bequests 

or life income gifts to Hermann Park Conservancy.

If you are interested in including Hermann Park Conservancy in your  
will or personal trust, creating charitable remainder trusts, or making 
life insurance or retirement fund gifts to the Conservancy, please call 

713-524-5876 or email development@hermannpark.org.
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CONSERVANCY TEAM

Chair
Kristy J. Bradshaw
Executive Committee
John Bishop 
Kevin E. Bonebrake  
Danny David  
Milane Duncan-Frantz  
Cece Fowler 
Rebecca Mark-Jusbasche  
Joe Meppelink  
Roslyn Bazzelle Mitchell  
Terrylin G. Neale  
H. Joe Nelson III  
Brian Rollins  
Sebastien Solar 
Josh Solera   
Y. Ping Sun 
Nicola Fuentes Toubia 
Stephanie K. Tsuru  
Phoebe Tudor 
Board of Directors
Matt Barnes  
Divya Brown  
Buddy Carruth  
Viviana Gershanik 

Denechaud  
Paula DesRoches  
Mik Ebisu 
Akemi Fuji-Saitoh  
Morgan Garvey  
Morgan U. Hollins  
Richard Holt  
Demetra C. Jones  
Ann Kennedy  
Carey Kirkpatrick  
Jordan Kozar  
William A. Lumpkin  
Sharon McLaughlin  
Laura C. McWilliams  
Tina Arias Peterman  
Joseph G. Rogers  
Kaitlyn Scheurich  
Heidi M. Smith  
Craig Stone  
Ishwaria Subbiah  
Troy W. Thacker  

Alex Triantaphyllis 
Ex-officio
Kenneth Allen
Tina Ortiz
President
Doreen Stoller
Advisory Board
Edward R. Allen III  
Holly Alvis  
Nancy Ames  
Katie Arnoldy  
Evans S. Attwell  
Kristi Axel  
Holly Baker  
Jay Baker  
Byron K. Barclay  
Kristen Sullivan Berger  
Devinder S. Bhatia, M.D.  
Sadie Gwin Blackburn  
Jane Block  
Kathryn Boeker  
Gloria Luna Bounds  
Kathleen A. Boyd  
Christian Brown  
Kristen Buck  
Anne Calder  
Erich A. Canseco  
Kate Cavanaugh  
Gracie Cavnar  
Jackson Chang  
Janet F. Clark  
Catherine Lee Clarke  
Michael Clayborne  
Joe Cleary  
John B. Clutterbuck  
Tom Compson  
Jennifer Jodeit Daly  
Wallace Davis  
Valerie Palmquist Dieterich  
Steve Dolman  
Paul F. Egner   
Campbell Eifler  
Kevin J. Foyle  
Ellie Francisco  
Brent Friedman  
J. Kent Friedman  

Farzanah Gangjee  
Cyndy Garza-Roberts  
Wayne Gibbens  
Stephen L. Goldberg  
Glen Gondo  
Jerome Gray  
Endira Hawkins  
Leisa Holland-Nelson  
Steppie F. Holsclaw  
Linda Hunsaker  
Barbara Hurwitz  
Jean W. Jenner  
Philip John  
George W. Johnston  
Linda Kelly  
Sara Kelly  
Christopher Lykes Knapp  
Devorah R. Krieger  
Brittany A. Sakowitz 

Kushner  
Gregory D. Laake  
Loren Lane  
Elyse Lanier  
Tim Latimer  
Nicole Longnecker  
Kathy Lord  
Marley Lott  
Sherry A. Lott  
Tommy W. Lott  
David Rice Lummis  
Nancy Manderson  
Hiro Matsumura  
Jackie Wolens Mazow  
Ryan McCord  
Kristen W. McDanald  
Clay McKenna  
Errol L. McLaughlin Jr.  
Karen McMurray  
Kunio Minami  
Peter Morris  
Mary W. Murrin  
Sarah Newbery  
Linden Nicosia  
A. B. Nino-Rodriguez  
Judy Nyquist  
Catherine O’Connell  
Kathleen O’Reilly  

Roz Pactor  
Adrian Patterson  
Mary Patton  
Keisha Phillips  
Winnie Phillips  
Carol S. Price  
Linsay Radcliffe  
Lauren Randle  
Ken Redding  
Chris J. Reichert  
Shafik I. Rifaat  
Abbey Roberson  
Arielle Rogg  
Collin Rose  
Katherine Orellana Ross  
DeAndre Sam  
Lisa Forbes Satter  
Anne-Marie Schlumberger  
Shavonnah Roberts 

Schreiber  
Andrew Schwaitzberg  
Karla A. Sepulveda  
Louis Sklar  
Ed Smith  
Allison Stasney  
S. Shawn Stephens  
Jennifer Stewart  
Brian J. Thomas  
Michele Thompson  
Nanako Tingleaf  
Alyson Tran  
Peter Tsan  
Elissa Turnham  
Hector Villarreal  
Alex Webb  
Katherine Whaley  
Barbara Evans Williams  
Daniel Williams  
Steve Ybarra  
Edgar Yzquierdo  
Zenia Zaveri  
 

Doreen Stoller, President
doreen@hermannpark.org

Michele Andrews, Director of Advancement
mandrews@hermannpark.org 

Cinnamon Baldwin, Volunteer and 
Program Manager

cbaldwin@hermannpark.org

Kristina Brosig, Accounting Manager
kbrosig@hermannpark.org

Oscar Carmona, Chief Operating Officer
ocarmona@hermannpark.org

Daniel Haywood, Landscape Horticulture Manager
dhaywood@hermannpark.org 

Diane Kerr, Director of Grounds and Natural Areas
dkerr@hermannpark.org

Kristine Mall, Development Coordinator
kmall@hermannpark.org

Meghan Miller, Director of Development
mmiller@hermannpark.org

Ron Misrack, Director, Visitor Services
rmisrack@hermannpark.org

Chelsea Onyeokeziri, Development Assistant
conyeokeziri@hermannpark.org

Gary Pittman, Chief Financial Officer
gpittman@hermannpark.org 

Fani Qano, Project Manager
fqano@hermannpark.org

La Tonya Scott, Manager, Visitor Services
lscott@hermannpark.org

Kyle Wolfe, Director of Maintenance
kwolfe@hermannpark.org

Support the 
Commons! 

OPENING 2024!

Visit 
hermannpark.org/commons 

to make a contribution.


